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Valley Land Alliance awards 2016 Peter & Rochelle 

Koch Scholarship to UC Merced Student 

Our Mission is to Educate and Build Alliances to protect our  

uniquely productive California Central Valley farmland. 

This spring, Valley Land Alli-

ance awarded its 2016 Peter 

& Rochelle Koch Scholarship 

to Jack Cronin, a UC Merced 

Environmental Engineering 

student. Coming from an ag-

ricultural background, Cronin 

grew up on ranches in Dublin 

and Rio Vista, California 

where his family taught him 

about stewardship, conserva-

tion, and food production.   
 

Croninõ current interests are 

in sustainable agriculture 

and rangeland management. 

He serves as the first presi-

dent of UC Mercedõs Sustaina-

ble Agriculture Society, the 

Universityõs fist agriculturally

-based student organization.  

The Societyõs goal is to help 

link UC Merced students and 

faculty to the larger Central 

Valley. 
 

Additionally, Cronin is intern-

ing at the Merced Vernal 

Pools and Grassland Reserve, 

located on the outer edges of 

the University.   
 

In late-May, Jack gave VLA 

and community members, 

including Dr. Salvador and 

Gloria Sandoval, a tour of the 

pools.  We were able to see 

first-hand the beauty of the 

pools.  It was a great oppor-

tunity to learn more about 

the Universityõs educational 

and preservation efforts tak-

ing place. 

 

The Peter and Rochelle Koch 

Scholarship was established 

to award a UC Merced student 

whose interests align closely 

with that of Valley Land Alli-

ance.   
 

Thanks to the VLA Scholar-

ship Committee for helping 

read the application.  Thanks 

to Linda Zubke, Assistant 

Dean for Student Support at 

UC Mercedõ School of Engi-

neering, for helping get the 

word out to the University 

community.  This is the sec-

ond year VLA has partnered 

with UC Merced. 
 

For more information on the 

Vernal Pools, visit:  vernal-

pools.ucmerced.edu/  

 

For photos of the Merced Ver-

nal Pool tour, refer to the 

back-page of the Newsletter. 

ñLuis Enrique Flores 
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Presidentõs Message 

www.valleylandalliance.org.

   

It has been interesting to 

see how things have 

changed in the past 10 

years of updating this 

website.  It was started 

in the days of massive 

urban development in 

our valley towns so the 

main topics of our arti-

cles at that time were 

SUDP's (specific urban 

design plans) and EIR's 

(environmental impact 

reports).  Just as we age, 

our website has grown 

and moved on to other 

topics as diverse as 

fracking, groundwater, 

water sales, protection of 

bees, food waste, foreign 

land investments and so 

much more. 
 

It is our pleasure to pro-

vide news to all who 

care about agriculture in 

Merced County and be-

yond.  I was told years 

ago by a family 

friend that a group of 

Dutch farmers from Hol-

land peruse our website 

because they are curious 

about farming in the 

great Central Valley of 

California.  Please join in 

this great adventure of 

ours today. 

ñRobby Avilla 

Dear Reader,  
 

Number 1 - Do you know 

which California gover-

nor was responsible for 

protecting the most land 

from urban develop-

ment?   

Number 2 - Can you 

guess why the recent 

Brexit vote is forecast to 

make British food prices 

rise?   

Number 3 - Can you 

guess how much money 

Merced County has 

raised in developer fees, 

which can be used to 

repair our roads since 

2005?   

Number 4 - The yearly 

dollar amount the Cali-

fornia Ag Industry 

brings to California? 
 

These questions and so 

many more are answered 

in articles we put up dai-

ly onto our website, 

President Robby Avilla 

Contact information: 

valleylandalliance.org ||| facebook.com/valleylandalliance ||| valleylandalliance209@gmail.com ||| 209-658-5435 

http://www.valleylandalliance.org/
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Valley Land Alliance: 10 Years Later 

Change is in the air.  Weather is cool-

ing, more rain is predicted. Election 

results final.  Although change is hap-

pening, our  mission remains un-

changed: educating people and build-

ing alliances to protect our uniquely 

productive California Central Valley 

Farmland..  
 

VLA will be looking back at not only 

what we have accomplished the past 10 

years, but looking at present opportu-

nities for planning the future of our 

fertile Valley.      
 

For more than 10 years the charter 

members of VLA have focused on edu-

cation and awareness building of what 

a wonderful, special place we live in: 

Merced County, a cornucopia of prod-

ucts produced and processed here; our 

non profit has reached out not just to 

school age children but to all ages 

from all walks of life.    
 

We have had large display booths annu-

ally at the Merced County Fair, often 

winning top honors competing against 

California Women for Ag and Merced 

County Farm Bureau and others.  More 

information on this yearõs booth is 

found in this Newsletter.  

 

We provide information at festivals, 

school education events, and commu-

nity events.  We have attended many 

City Council meetings in Merced, Liv-

ingston, Los Banos, Supervisor meet-

ings, workshops on land and water 

use.  We have made formal comments 

to protect farmland.    
 

We have hosted many students on 

farmstays from urban areas and Japa-

nese agriculture college students, This 

fall, we arranged for 54 Japanese col-

lege students to live a few days with 

family farmers and  share ideas on 

farming here compared to Ja-

pan.   These students and their teach-

ers and staff brought more than 

$18,000 into our local economy, stay-

ing with host families and in hotels, 

eating in restaurants, renting vans, 

buying many gifts to take back to Ja-

pan.  
 

For 10 years,  we participated in edu-

cating Palo Alto students at the Magne-

son dairy with the guidance of John 

Mitchell, a long time Livingston resi-

dent and teacher.  With his help and 

Nathan Mininger's, a local farmer and 

past Food Bank board member, we 

have gleaned 6,000 pounds sweet pota-

toes for 5 years to donate to the County 

Food Bank. 

Country Ventures (CV), a project of VLA, 

financially supported by Merced Coun-

ty Women for Ag has developed audios 

promoting Merced County and placed 

crop signs along Hwy 140 and 

165.   CV has also developed over the 

past four years 35,000 free fun maps of 

Merced County.  Go to www.Country-

Ventures.org. for more infor-

mation.  For hard copies, visit the Cali-

fornia Welcome Center, located at the 

Merced Transpo Center. 
 

We look forward to introducing our 

newly elected policy makers in our 

towns and county of ways we can work 

together to promote well being for all 

in  Merced while protecting our farm-

land.  
 

The SPOTLIGHTð a section of the 

newsletter dedicated casting light on 

community membersõ efforts- in the 

coming months will be on the new 

leaders  VLA will be at the table.  
 

We will be sharing with newly elected 

officials ways we can improve our out-

reach and build tourism and educa-

tion       

ñJean Okuye 

Contact information: 

valleylandalliance.org ||| facebook.com/valleylandalliance ||| valleylandalliance209@gmail.com ||| 209-658-5435 

http://www.Country-Ventures.org
http://www.Country-Ventures.org
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Answers to òPresidentõs Messageó 

This year, the Merced County Fair 

celebrated its 125th birthday. Val-

ley Land Alliance had a fair booth 

that showcased almonds. Accord-

ing to the 2014 Merced County 

report on agriculture, almonds 

are the second ranked commodity 

in the County. The fair booth edu-

cated individuals on the process 

of almonds from farm to table, 

water, and the importance of 

bees. The fair booth placed third 

overall. 

ñSarah Magneson 

VLA Places Third at 2016 Merced County Fair 

Contact information: 

valleylandalliance.org ||| facebook.com/valleylandalliance ||| valleylandalliance209@gmail.com ||| 209-658-5435 

¶ Number 1 - Governor Arnold Schwarzenegger 

¶ Number 2 - UK farmers have been receiving 3 billion pounds in subsidies from 

the EU each year 

¶ Number 3 - $13 million since 2005 

Thanks to Wilson Nursery for  

their support! 
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VLA In Actionð 2017! 

Grants & Thank You! 

Contact information: 

valleylandalliance.org ||| facebook.com/valleylandalliance ||| valleylandalliance209@gmail.com ||| 209-658-5435 

Valley Land Alliance will be celebrating 10 years in 2017! Below, you will find a few events VLA will be 

involved with for the first half of 2017.  Join us! Contact VLA for more information! 

January 

VLA Winter Board Meeting:  Monday, January 9, 2017 

Merced River Clean-Up:  Monday, January 16, 2017 (More info:  eastmercedrcd.org/) 

February 

Planning & Conservation League Spring Convening:  Saturday, February 18, 217  

(More info:  www.pcl.org/events/) 

VLA Co-Sponsors Town Hall:  TBD 

March 

Peter & Rochelle Koch Scholarship Released  

April 

8th Annual Green Tour & 10th Annual Meeting:  Sunday, April 2, 2017 

May 

Riverdance Pick ôN Gather:  Saturday-Sunday, May 20- 21, 2017 (More info:  riverdancefarms.com/) 

June 

Merced County Fair VLA Booth: Early-June (More info:  mercedcountyfair.com/) 

 

Valley Land Alliance is grateful for the John and Nancy Cassidy Family Foundation, an advised 

fund of Silicon Valley Community Foundation. Year after year, the Foundation has awarded VLA 

a grant. 
 

Additionally, VLA is thankful for the Rose Foundation grant for their contributions! 
 

Lastly, VLA is indebted to all the membership renewals and new memberships.  
 

Only by the support of many people is VLA  able to reach many people in educating to save 

farmland.   
 

Thank you. 



VLA and community members on Merced 

Vernal Pools tour on Sunday, May 22, 2016 

led by Scholarship recipient and UC 

Merced Student, Jack Cronin. 

Valley Land Alliance 

extends our deepest 

gratitude during this 

holiday season! 
Become a member of Valley Land Alliance today!  

Membership donations are:  

____ $15 Student 

____ $50 Family  

____ $25 Individual 

$____  (other) 

   Checks can be mailed to:  

Valley Land Alliance  

P.O. Box 102 

Cressey, CA 95312 

Or at www. valleylandalliance.org 

Feel Free to Cut Out 

Photos from Merced Vernal Pool & Grassland 

Reserve at UC Merced 


